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Veronica Guerrero

Subject: FW: [From Outside] RE: Alvord USD

From: madler007 [mailto:madler007@netzero.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 4:46 PM 
To: Veronica Guerrero <veronica.guerrero@alvordschools.org> 
Subject: [From Outside] RE: Alvord USD 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, 
especially from unknown senders. 

 

Hi Veronica, 
Congratulations!   
$190. Per tuning. 
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone 
 
-------- Original message -------- 
From: Veronica Guerrero <veronica.guerrero@alvordschools.org>  
Date: 4/7/21 4:13 PM (GMT-08:00)  
To: madler007 <madler007@netzero.net>  
Subject: Alvord USD  

Good afternoon,   

We have reopened our schools and are in need of piano tuning services. Are you still in the 
area and servicing pianos? If so, may I get a rate sheet from you? 
 
Thank you,  

Veronica Guerrero 
Assistant to the Director 
Elementary Education 
Alvord Unified School District 
Ph: 951-509-5036 or Ext: 225036 
Email: veronica.guerrero@alvordschools.org 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE TO RECIPIENT(S): This e-mail and any attachment(s) included herein may contain privileged and/or confidential 
information. This email is meant solely for the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized review, use, duplication, disclosure or interception of this e-mail is 
strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, please immediately reply to this email and delete both this message and your reply. 
Please also delete any attachments on your computer(s) and/or device(s). Thank you for your assistance 

 
 


